ITEM 3

REPORT OF THE

STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE

TO THE 

ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
27TH NOVEMBER, 2007

ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP BOARD

1. Purpose of Report
To advise the Committee of the proposals for the establishment of Neighbourhood Partnership Boards.
2.
Details
In March 2007 Salford City Council’s Cabinet approved a paper, which outlined proposals for the further development of neighbourhood management. One of which was the establishment of Neighbourhood Partnership Boards in each community committee area, including Eccles.
The role of the Neighbourhood Partnership Boards, is not to undermine the community committees, but to develop their visions for the future, together with the provision of support and advise to them, through:-
· understanding the neighbourhood, bringing the knowledge of all partners together with those of the community and elected members

· developing partnership working in the neighbourhood 

· co-ordinating the work of partners to ensure these support the Community Action Plan and the Salford Agreement
· seek improvement in service delivery in line with community and public service priorities

· recommend changes to services that will improve residents’ lives and deliver the neighbourhood vision

· communicate improvements and changes back to individual partnership organisations, the Community Committee and the wider community.

Membership of the boards will be determined at a local level, but it has been agreed by the Cabinet that these should include:-
· representatives of the Community Committee 

· an elected member from each ward

· neighbourhood police inspector 
· senior officer from the Salford Primary Care Trust

· senior officer from Salford City Council’s Environment Directorate

· senior officer from Salford City Council’s Children’s Services Directorate

· Eccles Area Co-ordinator

· Eccles Neighbourhood Manager

Although the above list represents the preferred core membership, it is not comprehensive and can be added to, to reflect local needs.

It is provisionally proposed that the board will meet on a quarterly basis, though again this can be more, or less, frequent as required.
3.
Recommendations
The City Council’s Cabinet have recommended that Community Committee’ should be represented by their respective Chairs and Deputy Chairs. The committee are requested to consider this proposal, and nominate those members they wish to act as their representatives on the proposed Eccles Neighbourhood Partnership Board.
ANNE WILLIAMS

STRATGIC DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY, HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE

Crompton House 
100 Chorley Road 
Swinton 
M27 6BP
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